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A Churché 

 

Inclusive of all Godôs People 

 

Attentive to Godôs Word 

 

Supportive of One another  

 

Responsive to Christôs Call 

No matter who you are,  

or where you are  

on lifeôs journey, 

You are welcome here.  

God is still speaking,  

immerse  yourself... 

 

I N S I D E  T H I S  I S S U E : 

M I N I S T E R õS M U S I N G S  PA S TO R KA TH Y   

Happy New Year! 
 

We are about to greet a New Year in our personal lives and in our 

church life.  Yes, liturgically we began the New Year the 1st Sunday in Ad-

vent, but for all of us practical folks, such as myself, January 1st ushers in 

the worldly New Year. 

We are about to move into a busy year together, stepping forth in 

faith, watching for Godõs surprises in the most unexpected moments, those 

little Epiphanies in life.  So strap yourself in, for we are about to venture 

forth into the wilderness.  As the angel said to Mary, Joseph and all the oth-

ers recorded in scripture, òfear not...etc., etc., etc!ó   

I am drawn to one of my favorite contemporary Christian writerõs and 

poetõs, Ann Weems. 
 

òI Celebrate the Church of Jesus Christó 
 

I celebrate the church of Jesus Christ,  

where two or three or thousands can gather together  

in the Lordõs name  

and touch this world  

 with the amazing good news that somebody cares,  

 that God joins us in community so that someday  

 this world will be loved to wholeness. 
 

I celebrate this community,  

where the people say Yes in the face of No,  

where they light candles in the darkest night,  

where healing and compassion leave no time for self-righteousness,  

and the life-sustaining love of Christ is evident in the life of the believers. 
 

I celebrate the church, where we are called  

 from half-heartedness to commitment:  

commitment to a God who calls us to change,  

 to change our direction, 

     to be reborn  

           to a way of life where others are significant. 
 

I celebrate the church,  

where every child of God is hailed as unique and valuable,  

where arms are opened to the worldõs outcasts,  

where the tired, beaten, disillusioned world is invited in  

 and surprised  

     by the life-giving word  

         that Christ accepts the children,  

 all the children of the world. 
 

POEM CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE 
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M I N I S T E R õS M U S I N G S  CO N T I N U E D   PA S TO R KA TH Y   

 I cannot live abundantly without this community, Godõs church,  

 where turning to one another and working and rejoicing with one  

 another is a way of life ð 

 A Way of life God chose for us,  

 a gift God gave us,  

 a mission that we share. 

 

I celebrate this way of life 

that takes me a and mine from the center of things  

 and focuses on ours and theirs.  

 I celebrate the trust we hold,  

 the spirit we share,  

 that attitude of partnership. 

 

For God works miracles in common clay pots,  

Changing caterpillars to butterflies and water to wine,  

Changing seeds to oak trees and night to day,   

Changing winter to springtime,  

Changing lives from ordinary to abundant. 

 

We as Godõs celebrants dance through this world together  

listening for Godõs music,  

responding to Godõs word,  

praising God with clapping hands and moving feet,  

praising God with changed lives. 

 

Letõs celebrate the church of Jesus Christ 

where the wonderful wildness of God  

breaks through common clay pots  

and fills us with a holy spirit that overflows  

and we see rainbows,  

many-splendored colors,  

light in pitch darkness ð  

and every day is a festival of faith! 
 

Ann Weems, Reaching For Rainbows, pg. 58 
 

HAPPY NEW YEAR!   Pastor Kathy 

PASTOR KATHY ATTENDING RETREAT 

Pastor Kathy Rust will be attending an Epiphany retreat at Moon 

Beach in Eagle River, Wisconsin and will be away from December 

27th through January 1st.  If you need pastoral care during this 

time, please call the church office at 262-246-6710. 
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WORSHIP  ON  SUNDAY  

January 1 

 

Celebration / Communion Sunday 

9:30AM  Worship with Communion and Faith Formation 

                Rev. Steve Hecky preaching 

10:45AM Choir Rehearsal 

 

NOTE: The Office will be CLOSED on  

Monday, January 2, 2017 

January 8 

 

Faith Formation Sunday 

9:30AM Worship- Faith Formation continues to 11:00AM 

10:45AM Choir Rehearsal 

 

January 15 Faith Formation Sunday 

8:15AM-9:15AM Continental Breakfast with Panera Bread 

9:30AM Worship with Faith Formation 

10:45AM Choir Rehearsal 

January 22 Faith Formation Sunday 

9:30AM  Worship - Faith Formation continues until 11:00AM 

10:45AM Choir Rehearsal 

11-2 PM   Private Party - Kitch & rms behind firepl reserved 

 

 

January 29 Faith Formation Sunday 

9:30AM  Worship - Faith Formation continues until 11:00AM 

10:45 AM Faith Formation Waffle Breakfast 

10:45AM Choir Rehearsal 

Ecclesiastes 3:1-13 

Psalm 8 

Revelation 21:1-6a 

Matthew 25:31-46 

New Yearôs Day 

Isaiah 42:1-9 

Psalm 29 

Acts 10:34-43 

Matthew 3:13-17 

Baptism of the Lord 

Isaiah 49:1-7 

Psalm 40:1-11 

1 Corinthians 1:1-9 

John 1:29-42 

Second Sunday after Epiphany 

Isaiah 9:1-4 

Psalm 27:1, 4-9 

1 Corinthians 1:10-18 

Matthew 4:12-23 

Third Sunday after Epiphany 

Ecumenical Sunday 

Children and Worship   

At Redeemer, children are an important part of the worshiping community.  A special time for 

them during the service is  provided.  Adults are encouraged to accompany children who may 

be cautious.  

A well-staffed Nursery is available from 9:30AM until 12:00 noon for children under 3 years 

old.  See an Usher for directions to the Nursery. 

Gold Can: Friedens 

Community Ministries 

Gold Can: 

Pewaukee & Sussex 

Food Pantries 

Gold Can:  

Back Bay Mission 

Gold Can: Interfaith  

Senior Programs 

Please go to the Redeemer website to access the full January Calendar: 

www.redeemerucc.org 

Micah 6:1-8 

Psalm 15 

1 Corinthians 1:18-31 

Matthew 5:1-12 

Fourth Sunday after Epiphany 

Health & Human Services 

Sunday 

Gold Can: Friedens  

Community Ministries 
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SU N DAY  H A P P E N I N G S  

Redeemer UCC Hospitality Team would like to invite you to our monthly 

Continental Breakfast with Panera Bread: 

When: January 15, 2017 

Where: Redeemer UCC 

Time: 8:15AM - 9:15AM 

Please come and join us around the fireplace for a continental breakfast and conversation with members and friends 

the third Sunday each month.   

Wanted: 

Gently Used ROCKING CHAIRS 
 

During the worship service, I have been noticing our young moms and dads 

walking and rocking their little ones in the back of the church. I asked some of 

the young moms if they would appreciate a rocking chair for those comfort  

giving times.  The response was a resounding YES!    
 

So, I am putting out a request for folks to donate gently used rocking chairs for our sanctuary.  No Lazy Boys, 

just something to scatter around the worship space. 
 

Please let Pastor Kathy know if you have a rocking chair that you would like to offer to the church.   Thank 

You.    
 

~ Pastor Kathy Rust 

A big thank you to the Dave & Barb Swan family and the Debbie & Jim Firzlaff family 

for donating rocking chairs for the sanctuary.  We would still appreciate any more rock-

ing chairs to place around the "kids corner" in the sanctuary and back of church.  Moms 

and Dads have been enjoying these "comfort places" during our worship times.   

Pastor Kathy 

Sunday, February 5th: Souper Bowl Sunday, Families are asked to bring canned 

or dried soups to church to be donated to local pantries and/or to bring a crockpot of 

homemade soup to church to share after worship. The gold cans will be replaced 

with soup pots (of course!) The gold can money will also be given to local food  

pantries. 

LOOKING  AHEAD  
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SU N DAY  H A P P E N I N G S  

FAITH  FORMATION  CALENDAR  

Please note:  * No church school for 3-5K or 1st-6th graders on Jan 1st/New Year's 

Day.  Nursery will be staffed. 

Volunteer Opportunities 
We always have a variety of volunteer opportunities available for kids, older 

adults and every age in between. Currently, our most urgent needs are snow  

removal volunteers and volunteer drivers! Could you please help us recruit more 

volunteers?  
 

Wanted: Volunteer Drivers: There are many seniors and adults with disabili-

ties living in Waukesha County in need of a ride to the grocery store or medical 

appointment. Thanks to Interfaith Senior Programsô volunteers, people in need 

can receive a ride at no cost to them, and remain independent in their home. Vol-

unteer as little or as often as youôd like and choose which area to drive in. 

Snow Removal: Interfaith Senior Programs is looking for volunteers to serve a 

senior by shoveling their sidewalk and driveway during the winter season. This 

is a great group or family opportunity. Your help not only keeps a senior or adult 

with a disability safe in their home, but it ensures they will receive their home 

delivered meals, since these services will not deliver to a home with snow or ice 

in the driveway.  

Non-Medical Respite: We have a few caregivers who need respite time, espe-

cially during this winter season.  Give a gift of peace of mind by sitting with 

their loved one while they run errands.  If you are interested in volunteering for 

any of these opportunities, please contact Frances Sleger at  

FrancesS@InterfaithWaukesha.org or 262-522-2410. 

INTERFAITH  SENIOR  PROGRAMS  

Waffle Breakfast ~ January 29th  Redeemer youth will be serving home-made waffles 

and lots of delicious toppings after worship on the first Sunday in January.   We hope 

you can join us for a delicious waffle breakfast!   Proceeds benefit Redeemer's ministry 

to youth and young adults. 

P.S.  It takes a lot of waffle irons to feed this congregation. If you have a waffle iron 

that we could borrow, please add your name to the "Waffle Iron Lender List", on the 

sign-up table beneath the mailboxes.   
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WHATõS HAPPENING  DURING  THE  WEEK 

Dartball 

Tuesday Evenings 

at 7:00 PM 

 January 3 - Redeemer UCC  hosts Church of the Resurrection 

 January 10 - Redeemer UCC at St Johnôs 

 January 17 -  Redeemer UCC hosts St Markôs 

 January 24-  Redeemer UCC at Galilee 

 January 31-  Redeemer UCC hosts Divine Redeemer 

Regeneration will meet on January 24 with a continental breakfast at 9:30AM and the 

program at 10:00AM.  Join us for a special presentation of ñCleaning Out Our Closetsò 

presented by Adele, who joins us from the Arboretum, a Laurate Group. ~ Betty Specht 

Our Prayer Shawl Ministry ~ Spread the Warmth  
Members of the Prayer Shawl Ministry completed a patchwork prayer shawl for the commu-

nity at Pine Ridge Reservation and it will be on its way there with the many other donations 

from Redeemer and area churches.  It consists of "squares" of many sizes that are knit, cro-

cheted or created on a loom that are sewn together.  We will continue to collect these patches 

throughout the coming year.  It is a great way to test out a new design or color scheme on a small scale. 

Our members gather the third Thursday of the month between to share ideas and offer insight on our pro-

jects.  Redeemer's Prayer Shawl Ministry will be gathering on Thursday, January 19th from 10-noon.  Share 

the warmth of this ministry in creating and giving during the cold winter months.         

If you are unable to attend, we still welcome any prayer shawls you create on your own. 

Our prayer shawls are welcomed by the recipients.  If there is someone you feel would benefit from the gift of 

a prayer shawl, simply choose a shawl and sign the book on the southeast table in the Great Hall. 

Shepherds of the Shawls, 

Bonnie Seidlitz and Marty Davis 

Have you recently lost a loved one and are looking for some friendly company and conversation?  Please join 

usé 

St. James Bereavement Fish Fries 

3rd Friday every other month ï next date: Friday, January 20th 

Boneyard Grill in Sussex 

5:30 pm Gathering; 6:00 pm Place Orders 

Contact Gerry Wolf, St. James Pastoral Associate, at 262-253-2213, or at wolfg@archmil.org 

Please call in advance to reserve a spot! 
 

St James Bereavement Breakfasts 

2nd Monday monthly ï next date: Monday, January11th 

Maximôs Restaurant on Capitol Drive 

9:30 am 

Contact Shirley McGill, 262-246-0553 
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M ISSIONS 

Think Camp  
It may only be January but the United Church Camps of the Wisconsin Conference will be accepting regis-

trations online beginning on January 2 at 9:09 am! 
 

Our conference has two beautiful camps for all of us to enjoy. Moon Beach, in St Germain, and Pilgrim 

Center, in Ripon, endeavor to provide spaces to relax, unwind disconnect, reconnect, breathe and be with 

our Creator. Our camps provide safe, fun and exciting programs in safe, fun and exciting places.  
 

Check out the many offerings for youth camping, family camping and adult programming. There are op-

portunities for just a day or two or up to a full week. Discover the multitude of offerings on the camp web-

site at www.ucci.org or by calling the site office. (There are 97 offerings for 2017éall seasons offer oppor-

tunities) 
 

***Camp Scholarships are available***  

Redeemer is offering 25% of the cost as scholarship for our members. 

(Scholarship forms will be posted in January on the Redeemer website) 

The Southeast Association offers an additional scholarship up to the value of what the local church offers. 

Both Moon Beach and Pilgrim Center offer additional scholarships, if needed. 
 

Camp Website: www.ucci.org 

Moon Beach: 715-479-8255 

Pilgrim Center: 920-745-4746 

LOOKING  AHEAD  

SUSSEX OUTREACH  SERVICES NEW ADDRESS 
The NEW address is: N64 W23760 Main St., inside the new Civic  

Campus building.  They have two entrances:  one at the front of the build-

ing with our name, and one on the side of the building for donations.  SOS 

phone number is 262-246-9860. 
 

They are open Monday thru Friday 9 AM to noon, accepting donations at their side door.  There is a  

doorbell to ring during these hours.  There is a brand new donation shed located right outside their back 

door where donations can be made after noon or on the weekends.   
 

They are open for client shopping on Monday night, 5:30 to 7 PM, Wednesday 1-3 PM, and Saturday 

10AM to noon.   
 

There has been some confusion about the donating hours, but with the shed they are able to accept  

appropriate donations at any time.  They take clothing and small household items.  Items for the kitchen 

are always appreciated!  They are not able to accept furniture, electronics, or items bigger than the  

donation shed doors.  Please do not leave items outside of the shed.  We want to be respectful of the 

beautiful new public space that we share in the Village. 
 

They can really use your help!  Volunteers are needed to help them sort through the many wonderful  

donations that we receive!  Any time that you can give them, Monday thru Friday from 9 AM to noon, for 2 

or 3 hours would be a wonderful help!  The work isn't hard, just a lot of sorting and putting items in the 

right spot.  They can use clothing donation volunteers or food donation volunteers.  Please email Jennifer 

at director@sussexareasos.org for more info or to let them know when you can come in! 
 

Thank you!  Jennifer Waltz, Executive Director 

http://www.ucci.org
http://www.ucci.org
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COMMUNITY  BANQUET 
 WHEN:  Thursday, Jan. 12, 5:30 PM 

           Thursday, Jan. 26, 5:30 PM - Cook 
           

    WHAT: A free hot meal and chance to 

 socialize with others from the 

  Community 

 

     WHERE: St. James Church 

  W220 N6588 Town Line Road 

 

A ministry of the Cooperating Churches of Sussex 

and Sussex-area Outreach Service serving singles, 

couples and families a hot meal on the 2nd and 

4th Thursday of  the month.  The meal is 

absolutely free.  Twice a year guests are invited to 

make a donation.   

 

Mark your calendar for future  

opportunities to help:       

 Mar 9ï Clean-up - 5:45PM 

 May 11 ï Set-up  - 4:30PM 

 Jul 13 ï Cook - 4:00PM 

 Aug 24 ï Clean-up - 5:45PM 

 Oct 12 ï Set-up  - 4:30PM 

 Dec 14 - Cook - 4:00PM 

Friedens Community Ministries 

Gold Can: January 1 & 29, 2017 

Friedensô Community Ministries, Inc. is a 

network of food pantries building ladders of 

peace throughout Milwaukee.  They believe that a 

dependable supply of food is a means of bringing 

hope and dignity to the community. They met the 

practical needs of serving 30,000 individuals  in 

2013 with 3-5 days of food, but they also daily 

find intangible ways to bring hope and dignity to 

the community.  In this way, they believe they are 

ñbuilding ladders of peace.ò  Friedensô 

Community Ministries do all of this through a 

network of food pantries.  Even the name 

ñFriedensò means Peace when translated from 

German.  Their desire is that everyone who leaves 

their food pantries leaves with a bit more peace 

than when they arrived. 

We will be having a Gold Can collection for 

Friedens twice this month because we are going 

to have our Souper Bowl Sunday on the first 

weekend of February. 

www.friedenspantry.org 

Redeemerôs Mission Events In the Next Year: 

Wednesday, March 22nd - Interfaith Senior Programs Festival of Flowers - More information to follow. 

Interfaith Senior Programs Spring Gala Dinner with Silent and Live Auction - TBA 

M ISSIONS 

The deadline for the February 2017 

newsletter is January 15th.  Please email 

your articles to Connie Pinzl at 

office@redeemerucc.org with Newsletter in 

the subject line or turn them into the office in her 

mailbox.  
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 ~ Donation for the Food Pantries will be split between  

Pewaukee Food Pantry and Sussex Food Pantry~ 

Please help fill the shelves! 

 
The Food Pantry Shopping List: 

 

o Rice Sides 

o Boxed Potatoes 

o Ravioli, Macaroni and Cheese, Manwich, Hamburger Helper, etc. 

o Ramen Noodles 

o Cans of Tuna and Chicken 

o Baby Formula-Soy and Milk Based  

 
Please place donations in the bin by the Mission table, Redeemer and the community thank you for your 

support!  Please do not donate food or packages that have been opened or are past the expiration date. 

Thank you to everyone who has supported our Christmas Distribution with the 

donation of money, toys, clothing, food and gift cards!  We are so grateful to 

have such a giving and supportive community!  We wish you and your a very 

happy holiday and wonderful New Year!  

Jennifer Waltz, Executive Director 

M ISSIONS 

THANK -YOUS! 

TREASURE HUNT:  A great big thank you to all who brought items for the holiday 

decoration exchange and to all who took new treasures home with them.  The first 

Sunday, December 4th, saw four tables full of items reduced to one table at 

morningôs end.  And there were more treasures that came on the 11th and the 18th. 

This was a great success!!!  And great support of one of the 3 (or more) Rs: 

REDUCE, REUSE, RECYCLE.  The Earth Care Ministry team is planning on 

hosting this event next year.  So as you put away your holiday decorations this year, 

ponder setting some aside for our 2017 Holiday Decorations Treasure Hunt. 


